
Q2 ELAC & Title 1 Annual Meeting
Thursday, November 3rd

4:00PM
In Person

Agenda:
I. Introductions

A. Principals will introduce themselves as well as LCCs and regional staff
i. Staff was introduced
ii. Purpose of the ELAC  was reviewed including responsibilities and
duties

II. Title I Annual Meeting Information
A. Allocation of funds

i. Vista Real has $285,894 from Title I to spend on
literacy/intervention staff, engaging educational partners, and
providing services to homeless children.

ii. Goals and actions are described in the LCAP which is
posted to our website.

B. Title 1 Program Evaluation
i. Explanation of Title I and how our school qualifies - 20-21

grad rate 67.6%, average NWEA reading score 1017L
ii. 727 students were identified as eligible for Title I support,

1218 students completed the NWEA reading assessment, 118
parents/guardians completed the Annual Survey which shows that
87% of our parents “feel encouraged to participate.”

iii. Only 36.6% of eligible students are actively enrolled were
actively enrolled in a literacy course last year, only 76 of our
students completed one full semester of school, ELAC attendance
has been relatively low historically.



C. LCAP review
i. Title I funds are allocated based on a needs assessment,

proposed expenditures, review and input from PAC/ELAC and our
educational partners, and approval by the school board.

ii. Parent/Guardian involvement activities for 22-23 school year
include: open houses, PAC/ELAC meetings, progress conferences, parent
workshops, and social media input.

III. LCAP survey review from August ELAC
A. Time for additional feedback/completion of survey

i. We reviewed the survey results from our last ELAC. We asked
parents to vote on which type of activities they would like to see more of
this school year. The top choice was career field trips.

ii. We presented a second survey with more choices for which
specific career fields trips parents and students would like. Those results
will be shared and discussed during our upcoming PAC meetings.

IV. ELAC officers notice
A. We provided information about the need for ELAC officers and the
current open positions - Chairperson, Vice Chairperson, and Secretary

V. Site-based ELD and Literacy presentations
A. Each learning center set up stations to teach parents about our

literacy and ELD programs. Each station included a handout with
information and the purpose and expectations of these programs. Parents
were also given the opportunity to look at a credit from these courses and
see the Read 180 software used in our literacy program.

VI. Conclusion
A. Notice of next ELAC and upcoming PAC meetings

i. Our next ELAC meeting will be February 16th, 2023.
ii. Our next PAC meetings are scheduled for November 16th (VSP)

and November 17 (SOC).




